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Rt Hon Grant Shapps MP
Secretary of State for Transport
By email

17 June 2022


Dear Secretary of State

As the government continues to develop its transport policies, including the Transport Bill proposed in the Queen’s Speech, we are writing to you to urge you to inject renewed energy into delivering accessible bus travel for blind and partially sighted people.

There are an estimated two million people in the United Kingdom living with sight loss. For these people, many of whom are not legally permitted to drive, public transport is a lifeline. It enables blind and partially sighted people to access work, education, health care and other community facilities and businesses.

The government has, over several years, shown a strong commitment to improving the accessibility of public transport and the Thomas Pocklington Trust have been proud supporters of initiatives like “it’s everyone’s journey” and others.

It is five years since the government introduced the Bus Services Act 2017. This Act introduced a range of measures to improve bus services. However, in respect of audio visual announcements on buses, the ambitions of the Act are still not implemented.








For blind and partially sighted people, audio visual announcements make the difference in enabling independent bus travel. Without them, using the bus network can be challenging at best and impossible at worst. But it is not just visually impaired people who would benefit from audio visual announcements, but all bus users who would get stronger, real-time information about journeys, routes and stops.

A timetable for AV regulations

The Bus Services Act gives you the authority to introduce regulations that require all bus service operators to implement audio visual announcements. The government has made repeated promises to implement these regulations by the end of this year. We are writing to you now to ask you to commit to a timetable for implementation. Blind and partially sighted people have already been waiting five years for this to happen and should not have to wait no longer.

A commitment to a clear timetable will give impetus to this work amongst bus operators and transport authorities alike and offer an important assurance to blind and partially sighted people that action is forthcoming. 

Helping operators invest

The government announced as part of its National Bus Strategy a plan to make available funding of £2 million to help bus operators implement audio visual announcements. This has recently been increased by a further £1.5 million. However, to date, none of this money has been spent, despite most of it being announced nearly three years ago in November 2019.

We know that your department plans to wait until new regulations are enacted under the Bus Services Act. But we are concerned that this simply delays action still further when investment could already be taking place and changing the experience of blind and partially sighted bus users.



There are approximately 30,000 buses in operation across the country and this funding, though welcome, amounts to around £100 per bus. We would urge you to consider whether this is sufficient to deliver the step change in audio visual announcement availability that is required and to start investing now.

The government has recognised that bus operators should not be expected to meet the costs of installing audio visual announcements on their services alone. This was, and remains, a national issue which requires national support and local implementation.

We look forward to hearing your thoughts on these proposals.

Yours sincerely



Charles Colquhoun
Chief Executive


Please send any response or queries to our Head of Public Affairs and Campaigns, Mike Bell: mike.bell@pocklington-trust.org.uk
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